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Hi Jesse and Andi,

Thanks for all your good work.

Two things that are still on my mind are the takeover of The Nature Conservancy Land in Gustavus by the Hoonah Indian Association and the new Xunaa Borough which would surround Gustavus.  It seems like Hoonah is attacking Gustavus on all fronts.  Tenakee and Pelican would also be surrounded by the Xunaa Borough and Elfin Cove would be swallowed up by the borough.  I’m wondering what your stance is on these two developments and what you are doing about it?  

The new Xunaa Borough would own and control all of Icy Strait and Glacier Bay.  It is my understanding that the new borough would be able to control and tax the use of Icy Strait and Glacier Bay.  That seems to be their goal.  Is this true?  I have not heard of any plans by the Xunaa Borough to provide us with any services only to tax us and charge us fees to use these waters and lands.  Does this sound familiar?

Also I am buying land in Gustavus and planning to build a home.  The interest rate for a bank loan to do this is 10.5% and higher.  This makes buying land and building a home unaffordable.  Are you doing anything to remedy this situation?  Are there any programs to help people like me in this situation?

I am very concerned about these two developments and their impact on the city of Gustavus and its residents.  I’m also very concerned about the seemingly impossibility of buy land and building a home.  It didn’t use to be this way.

Thank you,
Thomas S. McLaughlin, PE

